

Swimbridge Parish Council

MEETING OF SWIMBRIDGE PARISH COUNCIL TUESDAY 10th APRIL 2018 at 7.30 PM SWIMBRIDGE JUBILEE HALL MINUTES

Public Session

Guest Speakers

Cllr Edgell reported that Councillor grant money is available, plus funding from Invest in Devon. Funding is also available for pot hole repairs. These should be reported through the website.

Clirs Lane and Luggar reported that there will be TAP funding again this year, along with the usual Community grants.

2018.23 Apologies and attendance – apologies from Cllr Wadsworth. In attendance Cllrs Dodd, Knill, Newnham. Morrish, Skinner and Wright, County Cllr Edgell and District Cllrs Lane and Luggar

2018.24 Declarations of Interest - none

2018.25 Minutes of previous meeting – the minutes of the meeting held on 13th March were agreed and signed.

2018.26 Next Meeting – It was decided that as some members of the Council (including the Clerk) would be on holiday for the next meeting, it would be postponed until 12th June.

2018.27 Committee Reports

1. Planning

64739 – Removal of Condiition 3 to allow continued siting of reception cabin at Crossways Caravan Park – No objections

64717 – Conversion of shop to living accommodation Thorne Cottage,

Swimbridge - No obkections

64360 - Mill Cottage - APPROVED

2. Finance

1

Approval of annual accounts and new audit procedures. The accounts were made available for inspection and approved by all Councillors. All agreed that the relevant sections of the Governance statement should be signed. It was also agreed to send the Certificate of Exemption immediately.

3. Community Engagement/Glebe Field – Report from Cllr Wadsworth:

The planning application is in the process of submission by the Architect – the target is end of April.

At the last Glebe Field meeting, those present discussed the switch of locations for car parking and play area. There is a meeting with the Architect to finalise plans next Monday, so any thoughts or input should be sent to Cllr Wadsworth by the end of this week please.

Cllr Skinner reported that the Ecology report has been completed.

Page 1 signed_____

2018.28 Payments for approval:

 Clerks Salary
 \$160.72 X 2

 J J Bins
 \$138.64

 D Netherway
 \$65.85

 David Wilson P/Ship
 \$2565.00

All payments approved.

2018.29 Matters for further discussion

Cllrs Knill and Newnham are interested in attending the Road Warden Scheme training. The Clerk will investigate and let them have the information required.